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Item: 9.1 
PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 7 DECEMBER 2018   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the 
December 2018 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
STRATEGY 
 
6.1 PUBLIC HEALTH WORK PLAN 

The Smoking procurement had now been approved at ICOB.  The next procurement 
to ICOB would be the breastfeeding provision.  A discussion took place around does 
breastfeeding/ Doula sit in with the LMS ( Local Maternity System) it was agreed it 
was a local responsibility. This had been reviewed internally by the Director of Public 
Health and Adult Social Care, the Planning and Commissioning Committee 
requested that the Deputy Director of Commissioning and the Director of Public 
Health and Adult Social Care to meet regarding Breastfeeding before the document 
was provided to Directorate Management Team.  
 

6.7 UNPLANNED CARE – A & E DELIVERY BOARD 
In Quarter 2 A&E met the trajectory target, in October as a system 98% was met and 
then in November 18 it was down to 70%.  This was linked to 2 wards been shut to 
norovirus and high levels of major trauma.  
 
A discussion took place around the communication between consultants within A&E 
due to constant change of Clinical Leadership.  It was suggested that GP 
representatives from Hull CCG meet with GPs who work within A&E, the Deputy 
Director of Commissioning would take this forward.  

 
7.1 PROCUREMENT UPDATE   
 The following key procurement activity had taken place: 
  

 The contract for Community Eating Disorders (Adults) has been awarded to the 
Preferred Provider; 

 The procurement of an APMS practice for Calvert and Newington has concluded 
the standstill period and was in the mobilisation phase; 

 The development of an Integrated Care Partnership for Children’s services for 
Hull and East Riding was progressing; 

 The Prior Information Notice has been published to inform the market of the 
CCG’s intention to procure a framework for communications and marketing. 

 
 

 
Vincent Rawcliffe  
Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee 
December 2018  


